
PUBLIC NOTICE
PROPOSED CHANGE 1 TO CHAPTER 6 OF THE 
CANTERBURY REGIONAL POLICY STATEMENT 
– DECISION OF THE MINISTER FOR THE 
ENVIRONMENT AND OPERATIVE DATE 
CLAUSE 20 AND CLAUSE 90 OF 
SCHEDULE 1, RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 
ACT 1991 (RMA)
The Canterbury Regional Council (Environment 
Canterbury) gives public notice that the 
Minister for the Environment has approved 
Proposed Change 1 to Chapter 6 of the 
Canterbury Regional Policy Statement (CRPS) 
under the Streamlined Planning Process.

The Minister’s decision, dated 28 May 2021, 
can be viewed on the Environment Canterbury 
website at www.ecan.govt.nz/chapter6CRPS.

Proposed Change 1 to Chapter 6 of the CRPS  
will become operative on 28 July 2021. 

This change to the CRPS was prepared in 
accordance with the Streamlined Planning 
Process, under Section 80C and Schedule 1  
of the RMA.

Please note that under the Streamlined 
Planning Process there are no rights of appeal 
to the Environment Court.

Proposed Change 1 amends Chapter 6 and Map 
A of the CRPS as follows:

•	 Identification of Future Development  
Areas on Map A, in Rolleston, Rangiora  
and Kaiapoi.

•	 Insertion of Policy 6.3.12 to enable land 
within these Future Development Areas to 
be rezoned by the Selwyn and Waimakariri 
District Councils if required to meet their 
medium term (ten year) housing needs.

•	 Consequential changes to objectives, 
policies, text and definitions within  
Chapter 6.

Full details regarding this change to the CRPS, 
including copies of the reports prepared under 
clause 83(1) of the RMA, the operative CRPS and 
specific amended provisions can be viewed on 
the Environment Canterbury website at  
www.ecan.govt.nz/chapter6CRPS.

If you do not have access to a personal 
computer, copies of the Minister’s decision  
and the operative CRPS incorporating Proposed 
Change 1 to Chapter 6 can be accessed online  
at public libraries. 

For all enquiries, please contact Customer 
Services on 0800 324 636 or email  
ecinfo@ecan.govt.nz. 

Dr Stefanie Rixecker  
CHIEF EXECUTIVE

This Public Notice was first published  
on 17 July 2021.

Taking action together to shape a thriving and  
resilient Canterbury, now and for future generations.
Toitū te marae o Tāne, toitū te marae o Tangaroa, toitū te iwi.
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